Steam Mills Primary

12.02.21

Dear Parents/Carers,

We would like to thank you for supporting children with their learning during this difficult time and wish you a restful week ahead.

DfE Track and Trace information for the end of term

For the first 6 days after term ends, if a pupil or staff member tests positive for coronavirus (COVID-19) having developed symptoms within 48 hours of being in school, the school needs to be informed. This is to assist school in identifying close contacts and advising self-isolation, as the individual may have been infectious whilst in school.

Diary Dates February 12th End of Term 3 22nd Start of Term 4 April 1st End of Term 4 19th Start of Term 5

Twitter: @steammillspri

If your child develops symptoms within 48 hours of leaving school on Friday 12th February or tests positive up to Monday 15th February, please email head@steammills.gloucs.sch.uk for track and trace, so that others can be contacted.

Returning for Term 4 - 22nd February 2021

For parents of those children that will continue to attend the school site, please remember to practice social distancing whilst at school, wear a face covering, remain very vigilant for symptoms and do not send your child to school in on Monday 22nd February if they have any of the following symptoms:

- a high temperature this means you feel hot to touch on your chest or back (you do not need to measure your temperature)
- a new, continuous cough this means coughing a lot for more than an hour, or 3 or more coughing episodes in 24 hours (if you usually have a cough, it may be worse than usual)
- a loss or change to your sense of smell or taste this means you've noticed you
 cannot smell or taste anything, or things smell or taste different to normal.

Best Wishes Mrs Davis